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Notice of Intent 

To Adopt A Mitigated Negative Declaration 

NOTICE is hereby given that the County of Sacramento, State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration for the project described below. 

Title: Elkhorn Boulevard Complete Streets 

Control Number: PLER2023-00127 

Location: The project site is located along Elkhorn Boulevard, between the intersections of Watt Avenue 
and Don Julio Boulevard, in the North Highlands community 

APN: Various 

General Description: Sacramento County Department of Transportation (SacDOT) proposes to construct 
the Elkhorn Boulevard Complete Streets Project (project), including a separated Class IV bikeway, Class II 
bike lanes, green striping, intersection improvements with signal modifications/video detection, bus turnouts, 
an ADA accessible bus stop, and closure of one sidewalk gap along Elkhorn Boulevard (between Cantel 
Way and Thomas Drive).  Improvements are also proposed along a portion of Walerga Road and Don Julio 
Boulevard (north and south of the Elkhorn Boulevard intersection).  A non-infrastructure component that 
would implement Safe Routes to Schools and community education and encouragement programs is also 
included as part of the project.  The overall construction area of the project would be approximately 3.29 
acres and includes approximately 1.51 acres for improvements to sidewalk, curb and gutter, curb ramps, and 
pavement rehabilitation adjacent to curb lines and approximately 1.78 acres for pavement rehabilitation.  The 
maximum excavation depth during project construction would be 13-feet for the signal pole foundations. 

Review:  
The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on 11/22/24  and ends on 12/11/24  The 
Mitigated Negative  Declaration may be reviewed at www.per.saccounty.gov and at the following location: 

 

Sacramento County  
Planning and Environmental Review Division 

827 7th Street, Room 225 
Sacramento, California 95814 

(916) 874-6141  

Comments regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to the Sacramento County 
Environmental Coordinator and emailed to CEQA@saccounty.gov or mailed to 827 7th Street, Room 225, 
Sacramento, California, 95814.  Failure to do so will not preclude your right to testify at a future public hearing 
for the proposed project.  The date, time, and place of the public hearing is presently unknown.  A notice 
providing the date, time, and place of the public hearing will be provided by the hearing body authorized to 
conduct the public hearing for the proposed project.  
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